Larimer County Fair Board Virtual Meeting Via Zoom
November 18th at 7:00pm
Meeting called to order at 7:01pm by Chairman Marv Witt
Members Present: Marv Witt, Stephanie Morrison, Julie Melby, Stephanie Fancher English, Darryl English, Tamara Teravest, Bob Keirns, Doug Pennock, Steve Human, Kristine Miller, Pat Young and Dave Kaufman, Susan, Scott Laura 
Excused members:  Emily McMurtrey
Ranch Staff: Chris Ashby, Diana Frick, Maggie Steely 
Guests Present: Bob McCluskey, Paige Petrocco (LCQ)
4-H Extension:  Kerri Rollins 
Public Comment: There was no public comment, if you would like to have a comment please visit the County website to submit your comments.
No Correspondence currently 
Kristine Miller made a motion to approve the August minutes, and Pat Young 2nd the motion and motion was approved.
Marv Witt announced that the NWSS has been cancelled due to the COVID-19, along with the Colorado Fair’s CAVES convention. 
Committee Reports
Guest Services:
Kristine Miller announced that Emily will be moving to a different committee to help Diana Frick with the LCF, we wish her good luck. The guest services will be looking for more help so if you would like to help please contact Kristine. The committee is moving forward and planning the 2021 county fair guest services.
Doug Pennock from the Jr. Livestock Sale committee reported that the Executive committee would like to stay on board for another term, which Doug Pennock President and Stephanie Morrison VP. He reported the sale committee sent out cutting boards with the LC sale committee logo engraved on them to the top buyers/or money donated. The committee is working on getting packers lined out for next year’s sale and moving forward with the planning for 2021 sale. 
Extension:
Kerri Rollins reported that Brittani Kirkland had resigned to take a job at Penn State, we wish her the best of luck. At this time Katie Daywalker and Diane Kerns form the 4-H office will be accepting applications for the new key leader positions and start interviewing after the 1st of the year. The director Joanne Powel has decided to retire early and Kerri Rollins with be temporally the director.  

Rodeo:
Chairman Steve Human confirmed the acts for the 2021 rodeo, and they are moving forward to plan the 2021 rodeo. 
Pancake Breakfast:
Dave Kauffman announced that he will be teaching and handing the reins over to Scott Laura, this next year. They will be planning the 2021 breakfast. 
Ranch Report:
Diana reported that the COVID hospital has been removed from the grounds. Due to the fires the Ranch has set up to accommodate anyone needing to bring their animals to the Ranch, the community has been great about donating hay and volunteering their time to come help feed, clean pens ect.  The Ranch is still a testing site if anyone needs to be tested for COVID along with test trials for the COVID vaccine. Diana has put together an oversite committee that will oversee the new superintendents for the county fair. The Ranch will be accepting applications for the new County Fair superintendent positions and making selections the 1st week of January. 
Queens Report:
Stephanie Fancher English reported that she has the 2021 budget done and working on sponsorships and goals for the 2021 year.
Stephanie Fancher English made a motion to approve the 2021 Queens budget, Tamera Taverst 2nd the motion, and the motion was approved.
Paige Petrocco report she was working on some events she could attend; Paige spoke with GHW and confirmed the sponsorship for the 2021 year and confirmed the sponsorship with 287 supply. 
Old Business:
There was no old business to discuss currently. 
New Business:
We will not be having out Christmas banquet this year due to COVID.
The next meeting, we will be having elections, along with sign up for committees.
We have a new committee member John Folley who will be starting in January. 

Dave Kaufman made a motion to adjourn the meeting Pat Young 2nd the motion, motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm 
The next meeting will be January 20th at 7:00pm 
 




